

Minutes of BruNK Meeting June 13th 2005

Apologies for absence: Julie and Stephen

Minutes of AGM and April 12th meeting approved.

Wendy thanked for her hard work as chair 2004-5 and in particular her input on the Core Scheme, which continues!!

Agenda

Feedback from AGM:

It was agreed that in future the AGM would be held in April or certainly after BST.

The saga continues with the Building society and it was agreed that the money would be transferred to another bank.

Core Scheme 4 & Victoria Road Bus Layover, Core Scheme 5:

The bus layover is to be an extension of Core Scheme 4. It involves the formal siting of the long distance coach park at the Four Lamps end of Victoria Avenue. There will be space for 2 coaches, 50 coaches a day and 100 movements as they arrive and depart. There will also be a taxi rank for 3 taxis and a kiosk for coach drivers. There will be a 10-20% increase in bus use alone.

Core Scheme 5 appears to have been put back. The committee speculate that the council is in the thrall of the bus companies re determining the details and timing of the core scheme.

There was great concern that residents who will be most affected by the plans have still to be informed of the consultation process and in particular the exhibitions last week and this.

Wendy to write a leaflet to be distributed immediately, to alert residents to the proposals. She will also to write to Colin Rosensteil.

Charlotte will write to Brian Stinton on behalf of the residents association and send copies to Joye Rosensteil and Mick McGuire.

At the time of writing these there have already been developments from this correspondence.

Midsummer Fair Arrangements:

There will be site meetings @ 10.00a.m. from the 20th – 27th June
Contact persons: Ken Rankin, Katharine Alexander.
Roger to attend on Monday 20th and if necessary we will do a rota for the other days.
Some of us have already volunteered.
Extra measures will be taken re parking.

Trees on Salmon Lane/Grafton Car Park

Despite assertions to the contrary the consultation process turned out to be a done deal.
Residents, however, have delayed the removal of the trees and are getting an independent survey.

Worst case: trees are taken down and hoardings put up for 18 months followed by trees in pots.

Best case: trees not removed.

It would be possible, if necessary, for the residents association to get a grant to contribute to the cost of the protest.

Denmore Lodge

It has been sold but no details yet.

MSC – Lights at MSH, boats, tents,

Dundy has written to MSH and received a reply, which indicates that MSH has no regard for the problem. They are, however, proposing to put ground lights in. It was agreed that this would be okay if the offending lights are removed.

No feedback yet from boat survey.

It was agreed that Roger has done a great job dealing with the tents. Thankyou

BBQ

Sue has booked July 10th at the Cricketers from 4.00-7.00p.m.

Committee to bring Salads and bread.

John will make it possible for residents to make contributions to the association if they want to.

Roger to get a flyer together for the BBQ highlighting key issues – to be distributed the last week in June.

Next committee meeting: Monday 12th September @ Wendy's 7.30p.m.

Telephone numbers of committee members who were present at the meeting:

John	363988	Charlotte	365845
Sue	323843	Wendy	313110
Leone	511653	Roger	511651
Dundy	570290	Mary	322819

